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Budget & Fiscal Management Committee
Fiscal Sustainability Strategic Innovation Priority
Work Plan

King County has a structural deficit in many of its funds. For these purposes, a structural deficit is defined as one in which the annual increases in costs for continuing the same level of service increase faster than the revenues dedicated to those services. This is particularly true in our Roads Fund and the County’s General Fund. Additionally, other services like Public Health, Mental Health and Drug Dependency services which are vital to a well-functioning local government are dependent upon the County’s General Fund for their long-term sustainability. 

This particular problem of structural deficits is not new. In fact, due to the way counties in Washington State are funded, this problem has existed since the passage of Initiative 747 and – when that law was ruled unconstitutional – the Legislature’s reinstatement of its requirements. In short, property taxes which are the largest single revenue source in the General Fund and the Roads Fund are capped at 1% growth plus the value of new construction. This problem will likely persist until the Legislature acts to give Counties new sources of revenue and/or until the Legislature acts to allow Counties further options to manage their costs. 
 
	Budget & Fiscal Management Committee DRAFT Work Plan
For
Fiscal Sustainability Strategic Innovation Priority

	Date
	Topic(s)
	Potential Invitees
	Accomplishment

	August 2014
	Work that has been done to date to limit the growth in costs of sustained service levels. 

Long-term revenue and financial outlook for the general fund. 


 
	· Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance Strategy and Budget


· David Reich, Chief Economist, Office of Economic and Financial Analysis


	· Due to scheduling concerns, this briefing was not held in 2014. However, significant work was done during the budget process. 

	August 15, 2014
	Discussion of King County’s legislative agenda as it pertains to the topic. 

Discussion of WSAC’s initiative on Fiscal Sustainability.
	· Helen Price-Johnson, President WSAC, Island County Commissioner
· John Weiss/Brian Enslow Washington State Association of Counties
	· This briefing was held and the Committee was briefed on the WSAC fiscal sustainability initiative. This initiative has broad county support from across the state. 

	October & November
	Budget Night Meetings to be held on issues and services that are important to the public.
	Members of the public who are interested in County Services.
	· The County held five public hearings during the budget process. These hearings were held throughout the county and widely attended. 

	After 2015 Legislative Session
	Discussion among Councilmembers regarding any potential 2015 Ballot Proposition to raise general fund revenues.
	· To be determined following initial meetings
	· Yet to be accomplished. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Councilmembers may want to reevaluate this option in light of new information regarding a children’s levy and radio replacement levy. 





